
Planned Giving Team 
 
As of January 2019, the Planned Giving Team reached their goal, set in 2016, of 20 new or 
increased commitments by 2020 for planned gifts to the Congregation. Most often, planned 
gifts come in the form of bequests. Because of these legacy giving commitments, the 
Congregation has been notified that we will receive $41,336 this year from the Unitarian 
Universalist Association's Wake Now Our Vision matching initiative! 
 
New members of the Sunderland Society (those who have included the Congregation in their 
estate plans) or those who have recently increased their gifts include: 
 
Anonymous 
Laura Bauman and Glenn Kime 
Hal and Cathie Breidenbach 
Kimberly Ann Clugston and Peter Russell 
Bobbi Coluni and Rick Witten 
Allen and Janet Duncan 
Don and Kathy Duquette 
Jane Ferguson 
Dixie Hibner 
Rebecca Hoort 
Bob and Beth Hospadaruk 
Arlene Huff* 
Guala Lauzzana 
Ed and Barbara Lynn 
Vilma Mesa and Pat Herbst 
Kathy McLean 
Mike and Cathy Muha 
Tom and Cathy Reischl 
Priscilla Spencer and Rajeev Batra 
Terri Wilkerson and Jim Lee 

*Deceased 
 
On April 28th there was a reception at UUAA to honor all Sunderland Society members, as well 
as some prospective members. Following the reception, a talk was given by Michael Steinberg, 
Legal Director of ACLU of Michigan, which was open to all congregants. 
 
If you are not yet a Sunderland Society member, but would like to include the Congregation as 
part of your legacy, please talk to a Planned Giving Team member or send an email 
to plannedgiving@uuaa.org. Since 2005 the Congregation and its ministries have benefited 
from nearly a million dollars in planned gifts!  
 
Don Duquette, Becky Hoort and Jim Lee - the Planned Giving Team 
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